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Summer 2022

WEDNESDAY IS HOLIDAY  
COLLECTION DAY

If a regularly-scheduled refuse, recycling 
or large item collection day falls on a 
holiday, collection for that day will be 
rescheduled for the Wednesday of the 
holiday week. This means to only put 
out on Wednesday whichever collection 
(refuse & large item or recycle) that would 
normally fall on Monday, the holiday. 
Your Tuesday collection will remain on 
the scheduled day. 

A REMINDER: Per Township Ordinance, 
please do not put your recyclable toter 
out on refuse day, or your refuse toter 
out on recyclable day. Do not put trash 
in your recyclables or recyclables in your 
trash. The Township thanks you for your 
cooperation!

HOLIDAY: COLLECTION IS:

Monday, July 4
(Independence 
Day)

Wednesday, 
July 6

Monday, 
September 5th 
(Labor Day)

Wednesday, 
September 7

Dear Residents,

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family enjoying the spring and summer 
season. It’s hard to believe we are halfway through 2022 already. You know what they 
say, “time flies…” well, you fill in the blank!

We’ll kick this newsletter off with a brief highlight of recent happenings in West Bradford.

In a previous letter, we highlighted our effort to acquire a farm on Groundhog College 
Road. The farm was originally eyed for development. Through a three-year effort, we 
were able to purchase 108 acres of the farm from the former owner. The township paid 
$27,500.00 per acre for a total price of $2,970,000.00. We subdivided the property 
into two large parcels and placed conservation easements on both. The parcels were 
then listed for sale on the market. We recently sold one parcel for $1,060,000.00. The 
second parcel also sold for $1,200,000.00. Our goal was to recuperate the majority 
of our initial investment which will achieve our goal of open space conservation at a 
substantially reduced cost.

Why stop at 108 acres? The Township is also in the process of closing a 114 acre 
easement on a farm on Northbrook Road. We were fortunate to receive a $1,000,000.00 
grant from Chester County toward that preservation effort. The Township will  
match that with approximately $1,600,000.00 in open space funds to accomplish  
the preservation.

We’re also happy to announce that the Township 
was able to reach a deal with the owner of Tarad Hill 
(1451 Camp Linden Road) which will allow the entire 
134 acre farm to be preserved.

We have several other land preservation projects in 
the pipeline which we are actively negotiating for 
easements. I look forward to sharing those details 
with you as we get closer to putting ink on paper.  
The Board of Supervisors and staff along with the 
support of our Open Space Committee remain fully 
committed to preserving as much of our iconic 
landscape as possible.
Continues on Page 2

A Letter from the Township Manager

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Residents should be aware that portable 
basketball nets should not be placed 
in or along the roadway. These nets 
are considered an encroachment in 
the public right of way and can create 
a safety concern for others. These nets 
can also hinder us in our refuse/recycling 
collection along with winter maintenance 
operations. If you currently have one, 
please remove it from the street and 
place in on your property.

Photo by: Jerred Golden
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WAYS TO PAY FOR 
YOUR UTILITY BILLS
West Bradford Township is excited to 
offer residents easy and convenient 
methods to pay their utility bills.

NO FEES:
•	 Mail or bring a check to the  

Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank 
(make sure to reference your 10 digit 
account number).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees. 
 
Complete the form and mail it to: 
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive 
Downingtown, PA 19335

FEES:
•	 Call the Township or go to the 

Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
westbradford.org and click Online 
Payments. There is a per transaction 
limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).

Summer Events
THURSDAY MOVIE NIGHTS AT BROAD RUN PARK
Starts at 8:30pm. Six events with $1 ice cream offered at each event!
June 16:	 “Angles in The Outfield” – 1994 (PG)
June 23:	 “Encanto” – 2021 (PG)
July 14:	 “The Little Rascals” – 1994 (PG)
July 21:	 “Boss Baby” – 2017 (PG)
August 4:	 “Alexander and the Terrible,
		  Horrible, No Good 
		  Very Bad Day” – 2020 (PG)
August 18:	 “Paw Patrol: The Movie” – 2021 (PG)

THURSDAY “FAMILY NIGHTS” AT SHADYSIDE PARK
Three great family-oriented events!
June 30	 “The Amazing Spaghetti” Magician & Entertainer at 6:30pm
July 7	 “Makin Music with The Moondawgs” at 6:30pm
August 11	 Family Night Taekwondo Night with Master Fox
		  5:15pm – Age 5-6 y/o Beginners (Community can participate)
		  6:00pm – DEMO (Weapons, forms, etc.)
		  6:15pm – Age y/o 7-11 Beginners 
		  (Community can participate)
		  7:15pm – Black Belts Demo (Community can watch)

“FREE YOGA IN THE PARK” AT SHADYSIDE PARK
Wednesday At 7:30pm (Rain Date Thursday Nights At 7:30pm)
May 25
June 1

June 8
June 15

June 22
June 29

July 6
July 13

July 20
July 27

August 3
August 10

Speaking of preservation, what is the status of the 200+ acre Embreeville site? I knew 
you would ask! The Township recently kicked off the master planning process for 
the Embreeville site. This planning will likely take 12 - 18 months and will give us a 
blueprint on how the site will be utilized as well as a guide to start seeking additional 
outside funding for the implementation of passive and active recreation amenities. 

If you visited our municipal campus lately, you probably noticed construction is 
complete and we are settling in to the new facility. If you haven’t visited us yet, we 
recently filled the candy tray in the lobby so please stop by!

On the personnel front, we are excited to introduce two new employees that joined 
our team in May. Please join us in welcoming Mr. Joseph Antonelli, who joins us 
from Limerick Township, Montgomery County. Mr. Antonelli has filled the position 
of Planning and Zoning Director. Also we welcome Mr. Jason Dubiel, who joins us 
from Manheim Township, Lancaster County. Mr. Dubiel has assumed the position 
of Finance Director. Our current Finance Director, Rosemary Moore, is retiring after 
years of distinguished service and we wish her a very happy and healthy retirement. 

As always, follow our Facebook and website for up to date information. I wish all of 
you much health, happiness and an enjoyable summer season.

Regards,

Justin Yaich, Township Manager

A Letter from the Township Manager 
Continued from Page 1
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My last article focused on 
Humphry Marshall’s greatest 
achievement in Botany and 
Horticulture. But his other 
achievements, vision and 
humanitarianism put him in a 
class of his own.

One of Marshall’s other 
pursuits was Astronomy. 
Having secured a state of 
the art telescope from his 
colleague Ben Franklin, in 
London at the time, Marshall 
made observations on 
sunspots which he forwarded 
to Franklin. Franklin then 
presented them to the Royal 
Society of London. The Royal 
Society comprised the world’s 
most eminent scientists and, 
in Franklin’s own words to 
Marshall, said “Your remarks 
on the sunspots in the sun 
were well received by the Royal 
Society.” In 1774 the completion of his house included a 2nd floor astronomical 
observatory, the first seen in Chester County.

As a philanthropist, Marshall helped found the Westtown Boarding School for 
youths and was known to prune its apple trees. He also played a role in the 
conception and planning of the County Alms House (Embreeville), in our own West 
Bradford, to accommodate the sick and poor.

Always a visionary and ahead of his time, Marshall advocated to Thomas Jefferson 
and Franklin the need for a Western expedition 18 years before Lewis and Clark. He 
advocated for reforestation to prevent runoff and erosion at a time when trees were 
considered a menace to development. For this reason, he has been called the Father 
of American Dendrology.

Humphry Marshall died Nov. 5, 1801 and lies buried in an unmarked grave at 
the Bradford Meeting burial ground. Humphry Marshall led a long fruitful life 
spanning his birth as an English colonist thru the war for independence and into 
America’s growth on the cusp of the Industrial Revolution.

In a Proclamation made on April 19, 2022, the West Bradford Supervisors 
declared 2022 as the “Year of Humphry Marshall.” Make sure to check out 
www.martinstavern.org/marshallton and our Fall Newsletter for this October 8th, 
2022 event. 

Humphry Marshall–A Visionary
THIS IS THE 4TH IN A SERIES OF ARTICLES DETAILING THE LIFE OF 

WEST BRADFORD’S OWN HUMPHRY MARSHALL. BY: MARK SLOUF 

ROAD WORK 

The Township sincerely appreciates 
your patience as we work to improve 
our roads and keep our community a 
great place to live. 

Broad Run Rd. (Tuckaway Trail to W. 
Strasburg), Chestnut Lane (Oakwood 
to Romansville), Spellman Drive, Hilltop 
Road, Oakwood Road, Hall Road 
(Marshallton Thorndale to Hall Lane), 
Buckingham Drive, Westminster Drive, 
Wyndham Drive.

There will be occasional delays on 
these roads during work hours, and 
at certain times sections of each road 
may be closed to all non-emergency 
vehicles. Residents living on these 
roads will be notified in advance of the 
work, and the Township will provide 
detailed information on any required 
road closures.

GIBSON BRIDGE 

Recently Gibson Bridge was reopened 
after sustaining due to damages from 
the flooding caused by storm Ida. 
However, that's not a new phenomenon: 
an original bridge was built in 1870 and 
flooded in 1871 prompting the County 
to have the covered bridge built in 1872. 
In 1959 it was repaired, and in 1999 it 
was repaired due to Hurricane Floyd. It 
was restored again in 2003 and has had 
a few repairs since including the recent 
one. The Gibson Bridge is listed on the 
National Register of Historic Places.

Original photo from Quillman Between the 
Brandywines PG 87. “Today” photo taken 
by Matthew Downs.
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After a lengthy search, the 
Downingtown Library Board of 
Trustees has appointed Lauren 
Smyth as new Director of the 
Downingtown Library, effective 
April 18, 2022. 

For the past 15 years, Smyth has 
worked in the library field, with 
the majority of her experience 
in public libraries. She served 

the Upper Dublin Township (Montgomery County, PA) 
Community for 12+ years, first as the Young Adult Librarian 
and later for more than 8 years as the Assistant Director & 
Head of Public Services. Beyond her work in public libraries, 
Smyth has experience in academic, school, and health 
sciences libraries, as well as more than 13 years as an adjunct 
instructor of English at Montgomery County Community 
College. She is also an active member of regional, state, and 
national library organizations. In addition to her library 

A LEAGUE OF 
THEIR OWN
“A League of Their 
Own” is a virtual 
program on June 
8 at 6:00 PM. This 
presentation will 
tell the story of the Negro Baseball League and highlight 
some of the influential players. Register for this free, live 
virtual event here: (https://ccls.libcal.com/event/9121773) 

LIVE REPTILE SHOW 
JUNE 25 AT 10:30 AM
The Forgotten Friend Reptile 
Sanctuary will visit on 6/25 to 
show us these amazing animals! 
This event will feature up to 15 
live reptiles from around the world 
including snakes, lizards, and 
crocodiles! This show’s knowledge is for school-aged children 
and older. Younger children (0-4) may want to come later in 
the program at 11:00, just to see the finale. 

A Summer Filled with Fun at the Coatesville Library!

(610) 384-4115
Coatesvilleareapubliclibrary.org

(610) 269-2741
Downingtownlibrary.org

SUMMER READING PROGRAM 
– OCEANS OF POSSIBILITIES
Join us for the O-fish-al Kick Off to 
the Coatesville Library’s Summer 
Reading Program on Saturday, 
June 11! Families can stop by 
between 10:30 AM – 3:30 PM 
on 6/11 to register and receive a 
folder. The musical duo Two of a 
Kind will perform at 10:30 AM.

The theme is “Oceans of Possibilities!” All ages between birth 
& 18 are eligible to register. Record minutes read, or read to, 
each day. Get tickets to use to “SEAS” cool prizes over the 
summer! FREE – Especially for kids from Coatesville city, 
surrounding townships, & boroughs. Parents – Prevent the 
summer slide & SURF into the new school year!

NATURE’S LITTLE 
EXPLORERS JUNE 4, 
JULY 9, & AUGUST 13 
Programs for children ages 
2-5 to learn about wildlife 
and nature! Live animals 
are part of each experience, 
along with fun activities and take-home crafts. Sessions are 
at 10:30 AM in the Community Room.

Downingtown Library
experience, Smyth’s educational background includes a B.A. 
in Literature & History and a M.A. in English, both earned 
from West Chester University. She also holds a M.S. in 
Library Science from Clarion University. She resides in Exton 
with her husband and daughter.

SUMMER READING QUEST 
2022: READ BEYOND THE 
BEATEN PATH
Registration opens in person on 
June 10th at 9am & continues 
throughout the summer. 

Fun for all ages. Earn library 
“dollars” to spend in the library’s 
mini mart. 
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The Night Shift
“Butterflies get our attention because 
they are active during the day, and 
most of them are brightly colored,” 
says National Wildlife Federation 
Naturalist David Mizejewski. “But 
moths also are all around us, and 
they can be equally beautiful if we 
just take a closer look.”

Moths, in fact, are far more abundant 
than butterflies. “For every species 
of butterfly on the planet, there are 
19 species of moth,” says University 
of Delaware entomologist Dr. 
Doug Tallamy.

Moths play vital roles in most of the 
world’s terrestrial ecosystems. Flying adult moths pollinate a large number and variety of plant species. When other insects 
go to sleep, moths work the night shift visiting some of the same flowers as diurnal pollinators and also night-blooming plants 
that daytime fliers miss. Voracious eaters, moth caterpillars return important nutrients to the soil through their feces. And 
moths are a significant source of food. “Due to their sheer numbers in the landscape, moths and their caterpillars provide a 
critical food resource for a vast number of wildlife species,” Mizejewski says. But perhaps no wildlife relies more on moths 
for food than do birds during the breeding season. Contrary to what many people believe, “most birds do not reproduce 
on berries and seeds,” Tallamy says. “Ninety-six percent of all terrestrial birds rear their offspring on insects, primarily the 
caterpillars of moths.” Even birds that typically eat seeds will switch to insects when they are rearing chicks.

HOW TO ATTRACT AND NURTURE MOTHS?
You don’t need a lot of space to attract an amazing diversity of moths to your garden. 

HERE ARE A FEW TIPS:

•	 Plant larval food. Perhaps the most important way 
to attract and nurture moths is to provide host plants 
such as milkweed, asters, rue and parsley for the insects’ 
caterpillars. Some species are particular and will feed 
only on one family or even a single species of plant. 
Caterpillars in the sphinx moth family, for example, 
require snowberry, viburnum or blueberry.

•	 Cultivate native nectar. When considering flowering 
plants for nectar, look for those with long tubular 
flowers. Night-blooming plants are important for some 
moth species. Be sure to grow a diversity of plants to 
ensure your yard offers continuous blooms from spring 
through autumn.

•	 Be a lazy gardener. In autumn, leave your leaves on 
the ground and dead vegetation standing. Both will 

shelter moth eggs, caterpillars, cocoons and adults during 
winter. If you must clean up, transfer leaves and other dead 
plant material to an unused corner of your yard or flower bed 
instead of bagging or shredding them.

•	 Add places to hide. Tree stumps, snags, fallen dead wood 
and brush piles are ideal locations for moths to overwinter, 
seek shelter from rain and hang their cocoons.

•	 Avoid pesticides. Insecticides kill moths directly while 
herbicides kill or contaminate host and nectar plants the 
insects need to survive.

•	 Turn off the lights. At night, switch off unnecessary outdoor 
lights, and use motion detector security lights. Moths that 
become trapped by light beams will waste valuable time that 
could be spent foraging or looking for mates.

Excerpts from National Wildlife Federation Night Workers. The entire article, with images can be found here: www.nwf.org/en/
Magazines/National-Wildlife/2018/April-May/Animals/Moths. 
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DARC is offering 
over 100 different 
camps this 
summer for the 
community. 

Our low cost, high energy playground 
camp will be held at West Bradford 
Elementary School. This camp is for 
children ages 3 through 11 and runs 
Monday through Thursday from 9am to 
noon. The campers will have plenty of 
outdoor time, play group games, make 
friends and do crafts. You may sign up 
for one week or the full summer.

We are also running Music Camp, Mix 
Media Art Camp, Science Explorers-
Far Out Space Academy, Nature 
Camp, and Soccer Shots out of West 
Bradford Elementary School, Broad 
Run Park or Shadyside Park. If you 
are looking for full day camps, check 
out DARC’s Elementary and Middle 
School Adventure Camps. Unlike other 
area camps, we go on a daily excursion! 

Some of our trips include Hershey 
Park, Lincoln Financial Field, Tubing, 
and Laser Tag.
DARC is also offering all kinds of 
wonderful bus trips this summer. We 
will be traveling to New York City, 
Baltimore Inner Harbor, Poconos-
White Water Rafting and 911 Memorial 
in September. 

If you’re 
looking for 
a summer 
job, we 
are hiring 
summer 
camp 
counselors 
and counselor-in-training. Visit 
our website to apply or email us at 
downingtownrec@gmail.com.

Check out all these programs and more 
at www.DARC.info or call our office at 
610-269-9260. 

DARC (Downingtown Area Recreation Consortium)

West Bradford Fire Company
The officers and members of 
the West Bradford Fire Co. 
hope this finds everyone well. 
We have been very busy with 
incidents and events already 
this year after 2 long years of 
being isolated. We are happy to 
be able to get back out in the 
community and look forward 
to seeing everyone in person at 
the upcoming events, to include 
but not limited to West Bradford Day, the Marshallton Memorial Day Parade, our 
many visits for fire prevention and open house. This year we are also planning the 
Marshallton Triathlon with our partners at MCT, Northbrook Canoe and others to 
bring this event back to Marshallton; keep your eyes open for more information on 
this event. Also, we would like to THANK everyone for all their support over the 
past couple months and previous years. 

We are an all-volunteer organization looking for new members to join our 
wonderful organization. If you have some spare time, which we know is very 
valuable, please consider stopping by on a Thursday night around 7:00pm to speak 
with one of our members and pickup an application. If you cannot spare the time 
we greatly appreciate the support you give during our annual fund drive. 

WEST BRADFORD YOUTH 
ATHLETICS 

(WBYA) is 
your friendly 
neighborhood 
recreational youth 
sports league, 
offering year round programs for kids 
3-18. Our focus is on encouraging 
teamwork and sportsmanship, and 
creating fun experiences for the kids on 
the fields, courts and links. 

In addition to our staples of SOCCER, 
LACROSSE, BASKETBALL, GOLF 
and STREET HOCKEY, we're proud 
to introduce a new TRACK & FIELD 
program starting this summer. 

Please visit us at wbya.leagueapps.com 
for more information and to register! Or 
contact us at office@wbya.org with any 
questions or if you'd like to volunteer.

BETWEEN THE BRANDYWINES— 
A HISTORY OF WEST BRADFORD 
TOWNSHIP BY CATHERINE 
QUILLMAN 

Between the 
Brandywines contains 
more than 400 pages 
and includes over 250 
photos, maps, and 
drawings. The book is 
available for purchase at the Township 
Building for $25.

TEMPLE-WEBSTER-STONER 
HOUSE 15” X 20½” ART PRINTS BY 
RICHARD BOLLINGER

Produced 
on the finest 
quality acid-
free paper, 
each print 
has been 
personally 
signed and numbered by the renowned 
artist Richard Bollinger. Each print is $75, 
15” x 20 ½” unframed, and is available for 
purchase at the Township Building.
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THE RETURN OF THE 
MARSHALTON TRIATHLON

After a two-year 
hiatus, the 
Marshalton 
Triathlon 
Festival is 
pleased to 
announce the 
return of the 
Marshalton 
Triathlon on 
October 2, 2022. This year’s Triathlon 
will pay tribute to the 300th anniversary 
of the birth of Humphry Marshall; 
the namesake of the village. The race 
course will identify three notable sites 
along its route associated with the life 
of Humphry Marshall–his birthplace 
(Derbydown), the home he built in 
Marshallton which is a national historic 
site, and his burial site in the Bradford 
Friends Meeting cemetery.

First run in 1973, the Marshalton 
Triathlon is considered one of the 
longest running triathlons in the country. 
Community members, families, and 
teams from Chester County and beyond 
gather in the village of Marshallton 
to pedal, paddle, and pace through 
the scenic and historic 10-mile route 
to help raise funds for the Triathlon’s 
two beneficiaries–West Bradford 
Fire Company and the Marshallton 
Conservation Trust (MCT).

This year, in honor of Humphry 
Marshall’s important legacy, MCT will 
designate any proceeds that it receives 
from the Triathlon to help fund the 
creation of the new Humphry Marshall 
Memorial Garden. The Garden will be 
located at the new nearby Embreeville 
Park, working in collaboration with 
West Bradford Township. The Humphry 
Marshall Memorial Garden will replicate, 
to the extent possible, the variety 
of plantings and tree selections that 
existed in Humphry Marshall’s original 
botanic garden located at his home 
in Marshallton. As a living example of 
the historically significant botanical 
work done by Humphry Marshall, the 
Memorial Garden will help to preserve 
and promote the rich history that makes 
our Village so unique.

Registration for the 2022 Marshalton 
Triathlon opens on May 12th. For 
more information, please visit www.
marshaltontriathlon.net. 

And the Survey Says …
BY: LPSC SUSTAINABILITY SUBCOMMITTEE

Thank you to the WBT residents who took the 
January energy survey produced by our Land 
Preservation and Sustainability Committee. 
Your input will help inform WBT’s energy 
planning moving forward. The survey had 424 
respondents who noted the top benefits to making 
energy changes: money saved through efficiency, 
improved air and water quality, increased resilience 
to flooding and natural disasters, and improved 
public health.

Those who participated said effective strategies for encouraging people to make 
energy improvements would be to decrease installation costs, identify low-interest 
loans, and lower utility bills. Consider programs such as Solarize Southeastern PA, 
which estimates your solar potential and then helps locate possible discounts, and 
PECO’s energy audit, which identifies household efficiencies. Many of you would 
like to switch to residential renewable sources: if installing your own renewables 
is not an option, please explore PAPowerSwitch.com for green suppliers. 76% of 
the 424 respondents are concerned or extremely concerned about climate change, 
while 16% are not concerned.

For transportation, most respondents want to drive an electric vehicle but are 
deterred by price. Understandably, most of you are not interested in biking or 
walking on our narrow—and increasingly congested—roads. 

Open space topped the list 
of desired township actions 
since it means fewer cars, 
more trees, and better 
stormwater management. 
Most agreed that financial 
incentives would be a 
welcome government 
action, but many urge 
the township lead by 
example: renewables on 
township properties, 
EV charging stations, 
guidance with finding 
reliable contractors, and 
less mowing. WBT already 
leads via our township 
building’s geothermal 
HVAC system; plus, 
renewable energy credits 
power our municipal 
electricity. 
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explore PAPowerSwitch.com for green suppliers. 76% of the 424 respondents are concerned or 
extremely concerned about climate change, while 16% are not concerned. 
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SUMMER 2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change. Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates.

JULY 2022

AUGUST 2022 SEPTEMBER 2022

JUNE 2022
6/1	 Special Refuse/Large Item – Recycle Collection for Monday customers
6/1	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)........................ 7:30 pm
6/6	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7:00pm
6/7	 Planning Commission Meeting........................................................... 7:00pm
6/8	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)........................ 7:30 pm
6/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................ 7:00pm
6/15	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)........................ 7:30 pm
6/16	 Historical Commission Meeting.......................................................... 7:30pm
6/16	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Angels in The Outfield”.....8:30pm
6/20	 Recreation Commission Meeting...................................................... 6:30 pm
6/21	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................ 7:00pm
6/22	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)........................ 6:30 pm
6/23	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Encanto”........................8:30 pm
6/24	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers
6/27	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
6/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers 
6/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
6/29	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)........................ 7:30 pm
6/30	 Large Item Collection – Wednesday Refuse Customers
6/30	 Family Night! “The Amazing Spaghetti” Magician & Entertainer....6:30pm 

7/4	 Independence Day Holiday....................................................Office Closed 
	 No refuse/recycle pickup. Collection is on Wednesday, July 6th
7/5	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
7/6	 Special Refuse/recycle pickup for Monday Customers
7/6	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
7/7	 Shadyside Park – “Making Music with the Moondawgs”................. 6:30 pm
7/11	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
7/12	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
7/13	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
7/14	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “The Little Rascals”.............8:30 pm
7/18	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
7/19	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
7/20	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
7/21	 Historic Commission Meeting.............................................................7:30 pm
7/21	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Boss Baby”.........................8:30 pm
7/25	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
7/26	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers
7/26	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
7/27	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
7/28	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
7/29	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

8/2	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
8/3	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
8/4	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie  
	 “Alexander and the Terrible, Horrible, No Good Very Bad Day”......8:30 pm
8/9	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
8/10	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat)............................. 7:30 pm
8/11	 Shadyside Park – Family Night Taekwondo Night with Master Fox..5:15 pm
8/15	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
8/16	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
8/18	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
8/18	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Paw Patrol”.........................8:30 pm
8/23	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
8/25	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers
8/26	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers
8/29	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers
8/30	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

9/5	 Labor Day Holiday.........................................................................Office Closed 
	 No refuse/recycle pickup. Collection is on Wednesday, September 7

9/6	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm

9/7	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Monday Customers

9/12	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm

9/13	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm

9/15	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm

9/19	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm

9/20	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm

9/26	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

9/27	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers 

9/27	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm

9/29	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

9/30	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers


